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Words of Thanks for Masonicare Hospice
by Adam Raider

As the philanthropic arm of Masonicare, The Masonic Charity Foundation of Connecticut is honored to accept gifts in memory 
of patients cared for by Masonicare Hospice. Often, these gifts are accompanied by heartfelt words of thanks from the donors 
– typically friends and family members of those who have passed. Their praise for the compassionate caregivers of Masonicare 
Hospice is an inspiration to all of us who work to enhance the lives of seniors across Connecticut.  Here, then, are some recent 
notes received by The Foundation. Keep them coming!

Dear Masonicare Hospice:
The enclosed donation to Masonicare Hospice is made in memory of Ethelinda M., a great lady who will be missed by many. 
Although I never met Ethelinda’s aide, Maggie, four relatives and Ethelinda herself spoke very highly of her. Many thanks for 
Maggie.
Sincerely,
B. Craver

To our Masonicare Team:
The family of Joan K., who passed away December 2, wants to extend our deep and sincere thanks for your care. The entire team 
was always professional and attentive. Our nurses from the Norwalk branch of Masonicare Hospice, Dave and Mike, patiently let 
us ask hundreds of questions. We especially appreciated Dave’s companionship and leadership during Mom’s last week. We would 
turn around and there was Dave. He helped us so much.
Many thanks for your mission,
Laura H.

To the dedicated and caring staff of Masonicare Hospice:
The family of Russell C. would like to express our most sincere and heartfelt appreciation for the kindness and attention paid to him 
during his time under hospice care. The visiting hospice nurses, Gina Sullo and Linda Hill, evaluated assessed Dad’s condition and 
needs so that we could better provide support. Whether recommending devices or providing alternate means of accomplishing tasks 
that had now become impossible, Dad’s nurses enabled him to remain at home for virtually all of his illness. Near the end, they saw 
what we did not and recommended that Dad be transferred to the in-patient hospice unit at Masonicare Health Center. The whole 
hospice team provided an environment where staff and family could help Dad spend his last days with dignity and in relative comfort. 
He meant so much to our family over the course of his 88 years, and saying goodbye was not easy … but it was possible in the caring 
environment of Masonicare Hospice. We are forever indebted to the visiting nurses and in-patient staff of Masonicare Hospice for the 
care and support of our father in his final days.

Our family received donations in Russell’s memory that we would like to pass along to Masonicare Hospice to be applied as seen 
fit to help other families find comfort during their loved ones’ final journey.
With sincere gratitude,
The Family of Russell C.

You can help support Masonicare Hospice and other programs and services of Masonicare by making a tax-deductible gift to 
The Masonic Charity Foundation of Connecticut. Visit masonicare.org/mcf or 

call The Foundation at 203-679-5555 or 800-562-3952.
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Did You Ever Know That You’re My Hero?
by Richard F. Denno

If ever there was a person that was best described by the above title, it was my beautiful 
wife Midge Denno. After all, she was the ‘Mother’ of the Masonic Organ & Tissue Donor 
Awareness Program, as well as my beautiful bride for almost 48 years. Had she not received 
her lifesaving kidney transplant, the Masonic Organ & Tissue Donor Awareness Program 
would not have been thought of and formed 

On Saturday, March 3, Midge lost her battle with end stage renal disease. The immuno-
suppressants had also taken their toll on her body. When you must take these drugs to 
prevent your body from rejecting your transplanted organ, it also can lead to other medical 
issues with other maladies. 

In October 2004, Midge was diagnosed with scleroderma, a disease that shut down her 
kidneys, forcing her onto hemo-dialysis for over four years. The telephone call that all who 
are on the organ donor waiting list pray for finally came on December 3, 2008. Transplants 
are not cures. They can, however, prolong a recipient’s life for many years. On March 3, 
2018, nine years and four months after her transplant, she succumbed to end stage renal 
disease. I will always be grateful to the caring person who registered as an organ donor and 
provided Midge with a much-needed kidney. After a number of years, her transplanted 
kidney began to fail, culminating with her death in March.

Midge was one of those special people that virtually EVERYONE loved. She was kind, caring, thoughtful, and frugal with finances. She 
was elected to the Marlborough Board of Finance this past November. And did I say she was a beautiful woman? While she had a warm, 
sincere smile that attracted people to her, it was her caring that radiated from within that kept them ‘coming back.’ 

We were together for 50 years. In all those years, I never failed to tell her how much I loved her and how special she was. I usually tell folks 
that they tolerated me to have a relationship with her. In all this time, I never found one person who didn’t like and admire her.

In the past 20 years, I have used the title, “Did You Ever Know That You’re My Hero?”  in only eight of my articles. I’ve reserved it for 
only the most special of people. The lyrics are from Bette Midler’s song, ‘The Wind Beneath My Wings.’ Another lyric from that song that 
describes Midge is ‘You’re everything I wished I could be.’ Every single word of the song expresses just how I feel (not felt) about Midge 
Denno.

I put up two Donate Life pages. You can check them out at www.registerme.org/campaign/midgedenno to register on the National 
organ donor website and www.donatelife.net/midgedenno . The second one is to contribute to the lifesaving efforts and save/improve 
the lives of others.

Fraternally,
WB Richard
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New Port Richey 50-Year Presentation

The Grand Master, Theodore J. Nelson, presented a 50-year pin and certificate to WB Randolph Nielson. WB Nielson was accompanied by his daughter and his wife, Jackie.  MWB Charles 
Yohe provided a modified and shortened version of the 50 year presentation ceremony in Ocala and New Port Richey while the Grand Master presented the pins and certificates.
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Ocala 50 and 70-Year Pins

“Starting in the top right corner and moving clockwise,” Grand Master Ted Nelson presents a widow’s pin to Joyce Edgerton, widow of RWB Carl Edgerton
MWB Norman Getchell introducing the District Deputy Grand Master to MWB Theodore J. Nelson

Presentation of a 70-year pin to Brother Clifford Bulmer

Presentation of 50-year pins to (l-r) Brother Dick McKee and Brother Donald Maehlenbrock
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Grand Master Theodore J. Nelson presented Brother John Speicher with his 50-year pin. Brother Speicher was WB Robert Polito’s “oil man” when he lived in CT. 

Sarasota 50-Year Presentation



Connecticut Freemasons • April 201817

Naples Reunion

Palm Beach Gardens Reunion
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John Elliott (“Jack”) Pearson was born on October 3,1943 in Boston, 
Massachusetts. He was the third of four children - Robert, Jr., Pricilla, 
John and David - born to Robert W. Pearson, Sr. and Vera O. Pearson. 
Jack had large extended family in the area, as his mother and her 
sisters had emigrated from Nova Scotia, and his father’s parents had 
emigrated from Sweden. In 1946, the family moved to a farm house in 
then rural Chelmsford, Massachusetts, where Jack spent his childhood 
enjoying baseball (an avid Red Sox fan), swimming and hockey at 
the neighborhood pond. In high school, in addition to his scholastic 
work, he played football and hockey for Chelmsford High School and 
graduated in 1961.

Jack enlisted in the U.S. Army after one year in college, took his basic 
training at Fort Jackson, South Carolina, and was assigned to Fort 
Monmouth, New Jersey.  He was later assigned to White Sands Missile 
Range in New Mexico. He completed his service in 1966, and returned 
to Chelmsford after an extended journey through Alaska, the Midwest 
and the South. He enrolled at Lowell Technological Institute, pursuing 
a degree in mathematics.

While at Fort Monmouth, Jack attended St. James Episcopal Church, 
singing in the choir.  There he met Chief Warrant Officer Harry Adams, 
and later Mr. Adams’ family, including his daughter Penny. Penny and 
Jack corresponded over the next few years, and saw each other again 
in 1968, after she had moved to Hartford.  They were married June 28, 
1969 at All Saint’s Episcopal Church in Chelmsford, one week after Jack 
graduated from Lowell Tech. They resided in West Hartford, with Jack 
working for Connecticut Mutual Life Insurance Company in Hartford, 
and Penny working for Connecticut General life Insurance Company in 
Bloomfield.  In 1973 they moved to Bloomfield, where they still reside. 
They have a son Karl, a daughter Kristina, and a granddaughter Chloe. 
Jack and Penny are now retired.

Both Jack’s father Robert and Penny’s father Harry were Master Masons. 
Robert was raised at William Sewall Gardner Lodge in Lowell, MA 
where he served as Worshipful Master.  Harry was raised at Caleb Butler 
Lodge in Ayer, MA while stationed at Fort Devens, and remained a 
member there for over 50 years, while visiting other lodges throughout 
the country during his military career. In 1988, Jack was invited to attend 
a function at Hiram Lodge No. 98.  He later petitioned to become a 
Mason, was initiated an Entered Apprentice on March 13, 1989, passed 
to the degree of Fellowcraft on April 10, 1989 and raised to the Sublime 
Degree of Master Mason on May 8, 1989. In 1992, Jack was elected to 
serve as Worshipful Master of Hiram Lodge No. 98. While his father 
had passed away by that time, Jack’s mother Vera and Brother Bob, and 
Penny’s father Harry were all proud to be in attendance on that occasion.

John Elliott Pearson Receives 
Pierpont Edwards in Bronze

Jack was a member of the merger committee for the merger of St. Mark’s 
Lodge No. 36, St. Mark’s Lodge No. 91 and Hiram Lodge No. 98. In 2005, 
after the merger, Jack served as treasurer of the new Lodge and the new 
Lodge Building Association. As a member of the Building Association 
he was instrumental in negotiating the sale of the old Hiram Lodge 
building, closing down the legal existence of the old Lodges and old 
Building Associations and establishing the new tax exempt documents 
with the U. S. government and the State of Connecticut under the 
umbrella of the Grand Lodge A.F. & A.M. of Connecticut. Most 
importantly Jack developed and made the presentation to the Town of 
Simsbury Board of Tax Review that secured property tax exemption 
from the Town of Simsbury and made building a new Freemasons Hall 
possible. 

Jack is also an active member of the Scottish Rite, Valley of Hartford, 
where he has taken on several large parts and is a member of the 
Scottish Rite choir. Jack joined the Ancient Accepted Scottish Rite in 
1991. He took his Lodge of Perfection degrees in Charter Oak Lodge 
of Perfection on October 3, 1991, his Princes of Jerusalem degrees on 
October 10, 1991in Hartford Council of Princes of Jerusalem, his Rose 
Croix degrees on October 24, 1991 in Cyrus Goodell Chapter of Rose 
Croix and his Consistory degrees on November 9, 1991 in Nathan Hale 
Consistory. He has regularly served as King Cyrus in the 16th degree.

Jack joined the Ancient Order Nobles of the Mystic Shrine December 
10, 1994 and is a lead member of the Chanters. Jack is also joined the 
Philosophic Lodge of Research on October 14, 1994. He was a chapter 
Dad while Karl was a member of Pleasant Valley Chapter, Order of 
DeMolay, and was particularly proud to be in attendance when Karl 
was Raised a Master Mason at Washington Lodge No. 70.

In addition to Masonry, Jack’s interests and activities are far reaching.   A 
lifelong learner and  active reader, he received his MBA from Rensselaer 
Polytechnic Institute in 1981, and his certification to teach Mathematics 
under the Connecticut Alternate Route to Certification in 2002. While 
Karl and Kristina were growing up, he was very involved in Little 
League in Bloomfield, serving as coach and board member, and he was 
instrumental in founding the Girls Softball League.  Throughout his life 
Jack has enjoyed singing in Episcopal Church choirs and he has sung in 
the Trinity Episcopal Church choir in Hartford for the last 35 years.  He 
is also serving as Treasurer of Trinity Church and a Finance Committee 
member of the Episcopal Diocese of Connecticut.

In recognition of his service to our fraternity, to his Lodge and the 
state of Connecticut, the Most Worshipful Grand Lodge, Ancient Free 
and Accepted Masons of the state of Connecticut is pleased to present 
Worshipful Brother John Elliott Pearson the Pierpont Edwards Medal 
in Bronze for Distinguished Masonic Service.
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The Wave That Is Freemasonry
by Charles W. Yohe

Like a thousand white stallions galloping shoulder to shoulder, neck and neck at break neck speed, the huge waves came thundering to the shore 
bringing with them large, heavy pieces of coral. The power of the sea is unmistakable. Each individual drop of seawater is, in itself, innocuous and 
inconsequential. Joined together with millions of other drops, the force exerted by the tides as they pound against the shore is truly awesome to 
observe. Such was the scene in early March on the Atlantic coastline.

In like manner, each of us as Masons may seem to feel that our efforts are weak and inconsequential, but when Masons join together and unite behind 
a cause, our efforts can be as powerful as the tidal forces of the sea and can make a decided difference in the world. Never forget, each of us hold the 
key to Freemasonry’s success or failure. Always do what you can to move Masonry forward. Several recent examples come to mind.
Many of us may take for granted things like the publication and delivery of the Connecticut Freemasons newspaper. What I discovered numerous 
times this past month is that our out of state members really look forward to written communication from both the Grand Lodge and their own 
local Lodge. I am fully aware that Lodges are always looking for ways to economize and those efforts include electronic communication. That is fine 
for our younger members who are technologically savvy, but please don’t forget our older members. Provide them with regular written news of the 
goings on within their home Lodge.

Please remember that Masonry is a highly personal thing! Masonry happens Brother to Brother. It is the positive personal interactions that help 
keep Masonry alive.  Those same interactions can be the difference between your Lodge growing or remaining stagnant. When is the last time that 
the officers of your Lodge visited your local members who are 70 or older or sat down and called each of your out of state members just to say hello 
and to let them know that the members of their Lodge care about their well-being? Do something special for those members of your Lodge that have 
attained a particular milestone such as 55, 60, 65, 70, or 75 years as a Mason or a milestone birthday such as 75, 80, or more. Make up a certificate 
signed by the Worshipful Master and secretary; have all the members who are present at a meeting sign a birthday or thinking of you card. Call the 
Brother and place the call on ‘speakerphone’ so that all the members can gather around, hear his voice and collectively wish him well. Little acts of 
kindness like that can go much further than many realize. 

Here is another idea. If your Lodge has a dinner, box up a meal and deliver it to each of your local Brothers who aren’t able to attend due to age or 
infirmity. For your out of state Brothers, perhaps you can recognize their Lodge anniversary or birthday by sending them a restaurant gift card so that 
they are reminded that their Lodge brothers care for them. I am willing to bet that these small acts of kindness will be returned ten-fold.

My wife, Barbara, and I traveled to Florida again this year to offer our assistance to RWB Carl Anderson and Masonicare for the Nutmegger reunions. 
For all our Connecticut Brothers and widows who either live in the Sunshine state full time or as “Snowbirds,” I heartily recommend that you put the 
first week of March 2019 on your calendars and plan to attend one of these luncheons that are held in various locations around Florida each year. It 
is an opportunity to socialize with other Connecticut Masons and to catch up on the news regarding Masonicare and the Grand Lodge and to enjoy 
a really great lunch. When the dates and locations are announced for 2019, be sure to mark your calendars and then RSVP to RWB. Carl Anderson. 
Some may think that these reunions are a ‘sales pitch,’ but they’re not. The purpose is simply to inform and to celebrate the awarding of 50-year or 
greater service pins.

While in Florida for the annual Nutmegger reunions and a short vacation, I had the opportunity to visit with several members of my own Lodge and 
present service pins. Hopefully the photos of those occasions appear elsewhere in this issue. My wife and I visited a member of my Lodge, Brother R. 
Webster Newkirk and his wife Natalie, who have lived in Tequesta, FL for many years and I had the great pleasure of presenting him with his 50-year 
pin and certificate. A few days later, I attended a meeting of Gateway Lodge No. 384 in Mims, Florida where I presented a Past Master of my Lodge, 
Worshipful Brother Myron Musselman, with his 60-year pin. Brother Musselman was severely injured during a home invasion several years ago and 
can no longer drive. However, through the generosity and assistance of Worshipful Brother Harold Jones, he is able to attend Lodge at Gateway No. 
384 in Mims, Florida from time to time. It was a superb night of perfect Brotherhood. The Worshipful Master, officers and members of Gateway 
Lodge were very hospitable and accommodating, and I was joined by four other Connecticut Brothers who traveled to the Lodge that evening to help 
celebrate the occasion. Lodge opened at 7:30 and the very well-run business meeting concluded in one hour, after which all present were treated to 
dinner in the Lodge dining room. This was a truly memorable evening for the Brother who is wheelchair bound! 

Earlier that same day, Barbara and I stopped in Palm Bay, Florida to present a 70-year pin to Brother R. Burton Taylor, a member of Washington 
Lodge No. 81. Brother Taylor and his niece, Susan O’Hara, treated us to a delicious lunch and Brother Taylor proudly shared with me the certificate 
for 70 years as a Mason that his Lodge had recently sent him. Words cannot describe what the recognition meant to Brother Taylor who proudly 
showed me his Masonic ring that he purchased some 70 years ago and wore during the Korean conflict in the early 1950s.

Coming full circle, if we as Masons concentrate on ‘doing’ Masonry, rather than talking about it, I am confident that we will experience a tidal wave 
of growth that will insure Masonry’s prominence well into the 21st century. Don’t rely on the Lodge Almoner or the Lodge Welfare Committee to 
make contact. Every Brother should take a personal interest and should help, aid and assist whenever possible.
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  Ancient Accepted Scottish Rite
Valley of Hartford

207 Deming Street, Newington, CT
                                                                                  

Remaining 2018 Spring Schedule

April 21..…Consistory Day.  19th and  32nd degrees  9:00 a.m. 
		  Registration & Pick-up of luncheon tickets 7:30 a.m.
		  Degrees followed by a Prime Rib Luncheon about 12 p.m.

May 3…….Annual Meeting and Election of Officers  7:30 p.m.

May 10…...Annual Worker’s Night and Installation Of Officers

June 10…...Annual Family Picnic and College Scholarship Presentations 
				        	

Reservation forms for the Picnic can be found in the View of the Valley
or on the Valley website: http://www.valleyofhartford.org   

For more information about becoming a member of the 
Ancient Accepted Scottish Rite,  

or to receive a copy of a Scottish Rite informational DVD....

Contact David Blythe Sr., 330, Valley Secretary, Valley of Hartford AASR

(860) 666-0712     Email: sect@snet.net

www.valleyofhartford.org

Valley of Hartford, AASR
by David R. Blythe Sr. 

Over the years,  a great number of our members have donated their 
talents performing on stage or behind the scenes, to make sure that 
candidates enjoyed their experience as the various degrees were 
portrayed. Over the years many of the 29 degrees of the Scottish Rite 
have been either updated or replaced, but the core values have not 
changed. 

While many of our members have been performing the same jobs and 
show no signs of wanting to stop, we are starting to find gaps in some 
areas. 

The Valley is in need of members who to work n the Make-up Room. 
Ill. Bro. Gordon Willoughby, 330, can teach anyone who is interested 
but who has no experience.  He will need help with the upcoming 32nd 
degree and other planned degrees. We need help in other areas both on 
and off stage. We are especially looking for help with our Scottish Rite 
Choir. If you enjoy singing, and are willing to help, let us know and we 
will put you in touch with members of the Choir.

We are also trying to find members to work in the several degrees that 
have not been portrayed in a number of years. We also need understudies 
for current parts should a brother become sick or get stuck at work.  
And anyone who has interest in directing a degree is also needed.

Congratulations to those Valley members who have reached membership milestones.  For 50 or more years of membership:  Brother 
Jacob E. Adler, Harvey D. Bennett, Marshall W. Elman, Robert L. Hirtle, Jon H. Morhardt, and Carl L. Zettlemoner. For 60 years: 
Ill. Arthur J. McKinney, 330, M.S.A. and Bro. David J. Webster. For 65 years: Brothers Henry A. Dyson and Joseph A. Kowell. These 
brothers, along with the Fall 2017 Class, are invited to be our guests on Consistory Day to receive their well deserved Scottish Rite, 
NMJ, Certificates and to enjoy the our Consistory Day Prime Rib luncheon on Saturday April 21, beginning at 9 a.m.

On Thursday, May 3, the Valley will hold its Annual Meeting and Election of Officers, at 7:30 p.m. A social hour will be held after the 
meeting. On Thursday, May 10, the Valley will hold their Workers Night Dinner at the Wethersfield Country Club and is by invitation 
only.  Installation of Officer will also take place that evening.

On Sunday June 10, we will hold our Annual Family Picnic. The event is free to all Valley of Hartford members and family  Each 
family is asked bring a side dish to share with others. We will supply the soda, water, hamburgers, hot dogs, etc. So come join us for 
the fellowship, entertainment, and a few other surprises. Our 2018 College Scholarship recipients and their families are invited to join 
us to receive their Scholarship awards.  

Remember, if you know a fellow Mason whom you feel would make a great Scottish Rite member, or if you are not a member but 
might want to be, we have informational DVDs available upon request. If your Blue Lodge is looking for a meeting program, we have 
members who will travel to your Blue Lodge and put on a Scottish Rite program. Contact Ill. Brothers Ric W. Manner, 330, at ric@
sandshark2.com, Ill. Brother Jeff A. Flynn, 330, at jedge60@yahoo.com, or Bro. Frank Dlugoleski, M.S.A, at fdlugoleski@gmail.com. 
Our next class will begin in the fall of 2018. 
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Clowning Around At The Connecticut Kids Fair 
by Donald M. Casey, Jr.

As a leader in treating and coping with Alzheimer’s and other dementias, Masonicare is a strong supporter of the Alzheimer’s Association 
CT Chapter. “One very visible way we demonstrate this is through the Walks to End Alzheimer’s,” says Audrey Grove, Director of 
Community Services and Social Accountability for Masonicare. “Even though the Walks are in the fall, our fund-raising efforts are year-
round.” With teams participating in two of the six walks in the state – New Haven and New London – Masonicare has been recognized 
as the top corporate fundraising team for the New Haven Walk. The total raised by Wallingford campus team of families, friends and co-
workers was $10,719. The New London team of 67, spearheaded by the Masonicare at Mystic staff and residents, brought in over $4,000. 
“Our goal is to honor our residents who have dementia and to raise awareness of the disease in the hopes of one day putting an end to it,” 
Audrey notes, adding, “Thank you to all!”

Master Masons from the Pyramid Shrine Temple 

Clown Unit participated at the 14th Annual 

Connecticut Kids Fair, in Hartford. 

The clowns dazzled patrons with balloon twisting 

hats and animals. In addition, the clowns shared an 

awareness of supporting children receiving medical 

care at the Shriner’s Hospital. 

Masonicare Supports Alzheimer’s
by Margaret Steeves

Photos:  The Mystic team poses for a picture by the boardwalk at Ocean State Park in New London.
               The Wallingford team gathers at the lighthouse at Lighthouse Point Park in New Haven.
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Craft at Labor

For more details about any of these events, 
please contact the Lodge directly.  In many 
cases,  reservations are required, and they 
may or may not be open to the public.

All times are supplied by the lodges. The CT 
Freemasons Newspaper is not responsible 
for errors. When traveling,  please contact 
the Secretary of the lodge to verify all times 
and events.

For recurring events and breakfasts, they 
may not take place during the summer 
months – call to check.

RECURRING EVENTS

First Sunday of the Month, Frederick-
Franklin Lodge No. 14,  Plainville, 8 a.m., 
Masters Round Table & Field Day Join our 
Master for breakfast and help clean up our home.

Every Sunday, St. Peter’s Lodge No. 21, 
New Milford, 12  p.m.,  Build a Brother 
Go over and ritual or questions you may 
have on masonry. Prospective candidates 
and new brothers welcome.

Every Tuesday, Day Spring Lodge No. 30, 
Hamden, 7 p.m., BINGO. Open to the public, 
all Masons and Eastern Stars. Refreshments.

Every Thursday, Putnam Lodge No. 46,
Putnam, 7 p.m.,  Thursday Night Meeting
Socializing, Rehearsing, Prepping.

First Wednesday of the Month, 
Ansantawae Lodge No. 89, Milford, 7  p.m.,  
Mason Night @ OAH, Orange Ale House  517 
Boston Post Rd. Orange, CT

Second, Fourth Wednesday of the Month, 
Union Lodge No. 5, Stamford, 7  p.m.,  
Fellowship Night at the Lodge. Open to 
all brothers, friends.  Refreshments and 
discussion.  Please call to verify.

Third Thursday of the Month, Day Spring 
Lodge No 30, Hamden, 7:30  p.m.,  Masonic 
Information Night Open to all who may 
be interested in Masonry, with interesting 
presentations and discussion.

Every Friday, St. Peter’s Lodge No. 21,  New 
Milford, 7 p.m. 3XB in the Chapel Brothers, 
Beverages and BS every Friday night at 7p.m.

Every Friday, 7p.m., Anchor Lodge No. 
112, East Hampton, Setback Bring a friend

Second Saturday of the Month, Day Spring 
Lodge No. 30,  Hamden, 7p.m., Movie Night 
Films, Snacks and beverages will be provided.

RECURRING BREAKFASTS

First Sunday of the Month, Sequin-Level 
Lodge No. 140, Newington, 7 a.m., SBA 
Breakfast Fundraiser

Second Sunday of the Month, Compass 
Lodge No. 9, Wallingford, 8 a.m., Fellowship 
Breakfast (8 a.m. to 10 a.m.) 

Third Sunday of the Month, Washington 
Lodge No. 19, Monroe, 8a.m., Country breakfast

First Thursday of the Month, 8th District 
Lodges Niantic, 9 a.m., District Breakfast
Groton Townhouse, Rt 12,  Groton  CT 

To have your lodge events appear in the 
newspaper,  please update your lodge 
website calendars prior to the 10th of 
the previous month. If your lodge needs 
assistance accessing the website please 
have the Master or Secretary or Calendar 
Admin contact the Help Desk: https://
ctfreemasons.on.spiceworks.com/portal 

All times are supplied by the lodges.  If 
there is a dinner, the time in the heading 
reflects that. The Connecticut Freemason 
Newspaper is not responsible for errors.  
When traveling, please contact the 
Secretary of the lodge to verify all times 
and events and to inquire about dinner 
reservations.

GRAND LODGE ANNUAL SESSION

Monday, April 9, 8 a.m., Cromwell, Crown-
Plaza Hotel

ENTERED APPRENTICE DEGREES

Tue April 3 6:30 p.m., Coastal Lodge 
No. 57,  Stonington, Dinner

Tue April 17 6:30 p.m., America-St. John’s 
Lodge No. 8, Stratford, Dinner

Fri April 20 7:45 p.m., Ansantawae Lodge 
No. 89, Milford

FELLOWCRAFT DEGREES

Wed April 4 7:30 p.m., Cosmopolitan Lodge 
No. 125, New Haven

Tue April 10 6:30 p.m., Shepherd-Salem 
Lodge No. 78, Naugatuck, Dinner

MASTER MASON DEGREES

Mon April 16 7:00 p.m., Compass Lodge 
No. 9, Wallingford, Dinner

Wed April 18 6:30 p.m., Columbia Lodge 
No. 25, South Glastonbury, Dinner

Mon April 23 7:00 p.m.,Evening Star Lodge 
No. 101, Unionville

Thu May 3 6:15 p.m.,Sequin-Level Lodge 
No. 140, Newington, Dinner

Craft at Refreshment

Continued on page 27
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EVENTS

Wed April 4 6:30 p.m., St. Paul’s Lodge 
No. 11, Litchfield, Potluck Dinner

Sat April 7 6:00 p.m., Columbia Lodge 
No. 25, South Glastonbury, Festive Lodge 
1793 Similar to a Ladies at Table, in 
homage to 1793

Fri April 13 6:30 p.m., Ansantawae 
Lodge No. 89, Milford, Table Lodge

Saturday April 14 8 a.m., America-St. 
John’s Lodge No. 8, Stratford, America 
St John’s  & Boy Scouts food drive - Food 
pickup

Wednesday April 18 7:30 p.m., 
Cosmopolitan Lodge No. 125,
New Haven, Ladies/Awards Night

Saturday April 21 11 a.m., King 
Solomon’s Lodge No. 7, Woodbury, 
CHIP Program at Earth Day
Friday April 27 8:30 p.m., Fayette 
Lodge No. 69, Ellington, Fayette Lodge 
Veteran’s Dinner

Tuesday May 1 6:30 p.m., America-St. 
John’s Lodge No. 8, Stratford, Dinner & 
Awards Night

We d n e s d a y  M a y  2  7 : 3 0  p. m . , 
Cosmopolitan Lodge No. 125, New 
Haven, Cinco de Mayo Celebration 

Craft at Refreshment (continued)

Saturday May 54 p.m., King Solomon’s 
Lodge No. 7, Woodbury, Derby on the 
Rock, Break out the fancy hats and Mint 
Juleps it’s the Kentucky Derby!

Saturday May 55 p.m., Columbia Lodge 
No. 25, South Glastonbury, Kentucky 
Derby Night, 5 p.m. to 10p.m.,Featuring 
Live Blue Grass Music by Grass Routes 
$30 PerPerson RSVP to Erik Roberts

Monday May 77 p.m., Compass Lodge 
No. 9, Wallingford, Ladies at Table
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Masonic renewal is the renewal of brotherhood, both as an 
organization and as an individual. To our fraternity, it is the 
challenge of declining participation. To the brother, it is the 
cancer of a faltering spirit. Strengthening and sustaining 
fraternal bonds rooted in the rich soil of virtuous character 
answers both. 

We can renew ourselves spiritually by directing our minds 
through habit, to life’s blessings. Discipline and practice can 
temper our judgments to allow a Brother, Lodge, and Grand 
Lodge their faults so that we may be fortified by their strengths 
and ideals. Finding ourselves in the shadows on a cloudy day we 
can walk into the light. We have the power to choose. Signposts 
are visible when the spirit weakens. Warnings can be met with 
action. Friendship and community are catalysts for renewal. 

Ascending the chairs of succession in Blue Lodge is a promising 
act. The lessons of the chairs begin with the most difficult 
because it assails one’s status and requires a reformation of 
attitude. The Junior Steward’s lowly, dirty job of preparing 
meals and cleaning  dishes continues for a second year and 
then returns as the chief responsibility of the Junior Warden 
as acknowledgment in our training system of the difficulty of 
humbling our pride. The servant’s experiences cause his heart 
to see beyond the veil of appearances, to perceive the giving 
spirit of the brother who volunteers to do the work that allows 
us to break bread together. 

The team building, time management, and event planning skills 
required in the stations are more easily taught, and their success 
in enriching the life of the lodge depends on the attitude with 
which they are performed. The Worshipful Master who does 
not recognize the high value to the lodge of the labor of the 
Junior Steward has little chance of achieving harmony. On the 
other hand, the Worshipful Master who communicates from the 
East his gratitude for all manner of work spreads the cement of 
brotherly love. He at once displays, acknowledges, and honors 
character.

When we meet upon the Level in Lodge, we do so in an idealized 
world guarded by a tyler. This oasis of respect and charity 
among men of differing creeds pleases The Grand Architect of 
the Universe through the display of sacred texts which rarely 
appear together in the profane world. In our world, each book 
enjoys pride of place in the center of the lodge. Praying at an 
alter upon which may rest, among others, The Bible, The Torah, 
The Koran, and The Book of Mormon has the power to be a 
trans-formative experience for the participant that cannot be 

Masonic Renewal.
What It Means Now And In The Future. 

by James Wade D’Acosta

replicated in conversation or by observation. Worship is felt. 
The bigoted attitude is challenged. Intolerance vacates the heart.  
Experiencing lodge can renew the spirit. 

The aura of brotherly love and affection is carried forth 
from our buildings by almoners and by brothers conducting 
charitable activities. We recognize a great impetus for this work 
in the words of Jesus, “The righteous will answer Him saying, 
‘Lord, when did we see You hungry, and feed You, or thirsty, 
and give You drink?’ … And the King will answer and say to 
them, ‘Truly I say to you, to the extent that you did it to one 
of these brothers of Mine, even the least of them, you did it to 
Me’” (Matt. 25: 37-40), but we miss the promise of interaction 
with God as stated in this familiar passage. In the act of giving, 
we encounter God. We experience the Divine Presence. We are 
infused with the peace and joy yearned for beyond the grave. 

There is no replacement for in-person contacts, nor for 
participation in events with one’s brothers. The five senses 
are engaged at Table Lodge, during work projects, at parades 
and during innumerable other activities. Each sense informs 
the heart and strengthens the bonds between us. Therefore, 
technology’s role is to facilitate our coming together in person 
and in commemorating our gatherings as an aid to memory. 
Now and in the future, technology helps us maintain contact 
with our brothers and reminds us of our times together when 
other responsibilities take precedence and when misfortune 
restricts our movements.  

Only when we cannot gather with our fellows should a digital 
surrogate be accepted. The warmth of a machine’s battery is no 
substitute for the grasp of the hand of a brother. Neither can the 
glare emanating from a screen hope to simulate the divine light 
in the eyes of a brother approaching with a hearty greeting.   

Spiritual discipline is learned through repetition, through the 
development of habits that can sustain our Order in periods 
of decline and the individual facing life’s tribulations.   As an 
organization, this is quickly detected in the negative. Blue Lodge 
officers will attest to the depressing impact of a District Deputy’s 
inspection report which focuses on deficiencies in ritual while 
failing even to inquire about the range, depth, and quality of the 
Lodge’s exertions to involve its members in activities, to help 
the widows of its departed brothers, or to engage in charitable 
work benefiting its neighbors. 

Continued on page 32
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Should I Join the Royal Arch?
by Martin Ede

As I have traveled around to various Masonic meetings and events, I am often struck by the lack of knowledge of the Royal Arch Degree 
and the York Rite by extension.  As Most Excellent Grand High Priest for our state, my message has been and is one of education and 
understanding for both brothers and companions (as Chapter members are called).  I write this column to clear up some misunderstandings 
and provide some answers as to the place of the Royal Arch degree and Chapter in our fraternity and answer questions that may arise 
(any chapter questions can be sent to me at mede@snet.net).

The Royal Arch Chapter is open to all brothers – there are no requirements other than to be a Master Mason in good standing who wishes 
to seek further light in Masonry.  Too often now I have heard of brothers, and some companions, who believe that the York Rite is for 
Christian Masons only or that you need to be in the Knight Templar Commandery to “complete” the York Rite.  This is not the case.  The 
York Rite is composed of three separate and sovereign Masonic bodies: the Royal Arch Chapter, the Council of Royal and Select Masters 
and the Knight Templar Commandery.  The degrees of the Chapter and those of the Royal & Select Master complete the Hiramic Legend, 
taking the Mason from the building of King Solomon’s Temple to its completion and beyond to the second Temple and the discovery of 
the real word and grip.  The Commandery is for those Christian Masons who wish to emulate the virtues of knightly chivalry, moving 
through the Orders of the Red Cross, Malta and the Temple.  

The Chapter degrees are those of Mark Master Mason, virtual Past Master, Most Excellent Master and Royal Arch Mason.  The Mark 
complements the Fellowcraft Degree and involves lessons from the construction of King Solomon’s Temple, where, for example, you 
learn how the Senior Warden pays the Craft.  The Most Excellent Master shows the brother lessons from the completion of King 
Solomon’s Temple with the placing of the keystone in the principal arch.  The Royal Arch degree dramatically informs the brother as 
to why Hiram Abif was unable to communicate the Master’s Word, why it was lost and how it was found again and given once more to 
the brother as the capstone to the Chapter.  The Past Master degree remains in the Chapter as, historically, the degree of Royal Arch was 
only available to those who had passed the Master’s chair.  Now, in conjunction with the Actual Past Master degree, it still serves to instill 
responsibility in lodge for a brother.  The virtual PM degree allows any brother the benefits of the lessons and philosophy of the Chapter 
without having presided as Master.

The Council degrees of Royal Master and of Select Master complete the legend between the Most Excellent Master and the Royal Arch showing 
how the secrets of a Master Mason were preserved for posterity until those three of our Ancient Brethren brought them to light again.

The Commandery in the Order of the Red Cross exemplifies the perennial story that runs through the various rites of Masonry of what 
is truly great and prevails over all.  The Orders of Malta and of the Temple exemplify the Christian virtues and history of the Knights 
Hospitaller (later of Malta) and the Knights Templar protecting pilgrims in Outremer.

Returning to the Chapter, the history of the Royal Arch Degree is complex, and suitable for future discussion on its own, but some 
have seen it as part of the MM degree that was split off, others that it was a higher or separate degree that was brought in to teach the 
Master’s Word.  Whatever the details of its creation, it has been and is seen as an essential degree for a brother.  In the Union of 1813 
when the Antients and Moderns Grand Lodges merged together to form the current United Grand Lodge of England, one key part of the 
agreement was to define that “Ancient Craft Masonry shall consist of the degrees of Entered Apprentice, Fellowcraft and Master Mason, 
together with the Holy Royal Arch”.  

As you, my brothers, contemplate seeking further light in Masonry I would hope that you will consider the Royal Arch Chapter carefully.  
The philosophical, esoteric and alchemical lessons of the Lodge and Chapter (with, for example the point within the circle representing 
alchemical gold and the triangle in the circle representing the alchemical furnace) are there for all brothers and seeker of further light 
who would but knock at our doors.  

The English Royal Arch jewel contains a number of Latin mottos.  Relevant to my thoughts here are two of them – “Si talia jungere possis 
sit tibi scire satis”, if thou canst comprehend these things, thou knowest enough.  Our Masonic studies and meditations will always be 
ongoing to achieve this understanding.  The other quote is “Nil nisi clavis deest”, nothing is wanting but the key.  Indeed, the Royal Arch 
degree provides part of the key, or keystone, to the understanding and education of the Master Mason and is there ready to unlock our 
lessons.

I hope this has been of interest to you and, again, if any brother or companion has questions on the Royal Arch Chapter and its degrees, 
please feel free to contact me.








